
Streets & Sidewalks Committee 

Meeting Minutes 

February 17, 2025 

 

The Streets and Sidewalks Committee met on February 17, 2025 at 11:30 am in the Town Hall.  

In attendance were committee members Jody Donsbach, Louise Estep and Rick Tolles.  Also 

present were Mayor John Berry, Rachel Smith, Martha Frantz, Lynn Sylvain, Peggy Seab and 

Angie Studer. 

 

The committee met to discuss continuing the sidewalk replacement.  The Administrator will 

contact contractors for quotes and the committee is hoping to start project earlier in year to have 

grass planted before winter sets in. 

 

The committee agreed to quote balance of area 13, east of Bridge on West River Road and to 

quote area 3, Front Street between Beaver Street and West Street.  The committee also agreed to 

continue the business district, leveling/grinding the heaved walks by the trees. 

 

The meeting was adjourned. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Rick Tolles 

Streets & Sidewalks 

Committee Chairperson 


